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Dune hall and Pier39 open! 

There are more and more facilities in Duin. And wat we are happy with 

the opening of the beautiful supermarket Plus Duin  and  the  cozy 

Bar &  Kitchen  Pier39! There are  still many  ideas  to  organize social 

activities with  Mijn Buurtje  and the local entrepreneurs  in  Duin.  

Like  Samen Cooking, a Wine Tasting. Recently Pier39 already 

organized the  Pub Quiz and a Pieten Brass band walked through the 

streets of Plus Duin. In   January,  another  musical performance  in  

the  Duinhal  is planned, together with Noorderduin and the Brass 

Band. Follow Facebook  to stay up to date with all the activities! 

 

New Year'sactivities  in Zuiderduin  

 On  1 January  (if it is allowed) we organize a fresh start of the  new  

year at Strandbad Duin. At  15:00, take a New Year's dive with your 

neighbors or come and cheer on the  goats. We finish with  mulled 

wine and  hot  chocolate (and  probably there are also leftover 

oliebollen.. ).  

On January 8th  you can return your Christmas tree near the 

white bicycle bridge (Duinvalleiweg). Do this before13:00! 

And ifit's freezing hard enough this winter,  we'll make another skating 

rink on the ice at the Dune Valley with ‘Koek en Zopie’! 

 

Deadtrees, bamboo  and plants  (zelevenplanted) 

When a self-planted tree hasdied,  you must also remove it 

yourselfand. As previously announced,  no new trees and plants may 
be (re)placed  in public areas. This also applies to planted bamboo, 

which does not belong in the Dune and really has to go. When the 

municipalityhas to remove the trees/ bamboo,  costs may be charged 

for this. If you need help from the residents' association, let us know! 
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Playgrounds initiative   

The municipality and Bureau Zus have agreed an approved plan for the 

expansion of the playground at the play tree on the Duinbosstraat with 

the initiators from Zuiderduin. In addition to the play tree, there will be a 

tumbling rack, climbing poles and  a bench. The sea buckthorns are  
moved. 

 

Walk-in evening municipality development Dunearea  

On 18 January  (if it is allowed),  the municipality organizes a walk-in 

evening in the Duinhal  at the Plus about the developments in the Dune  
area  and Kreekbos. There are various information stalls  where  you can 

get information and ask questions. (Municipality,  Amvest,Water Board, 

Art and Culture, Schools, Ecology, Marina  Muiderzand, De Alliantie and 

the residents' associations of Duin).  

 

Keep footpaths and sidewalks clear and safe 

The municipality checked the sidewalks where they came up and they  

movedthe electricity house that stood in the middle of the sidewalk.   

The residents' association will prune along the footpaths during the 
maintenance sessions with residents,  so that the footpaths remain 

passable. 

A call to the residents  to  keep the footpaths / sidewalks in front of your 

house  free and passable  for  pedestrians,  playing children and 

strollers. That means no cars, motorcycles or  plants/pots  on the 

sidewalk. Pleasekeepthe sidewalk  free of gravel and possibly ice or 

snow. Park your car  preferably  with the nose forward so that you  

always have a good view of  the footpath when you drive away 

carefully,so  safe! 

 

Automatic External  Defibrilator (AED) in Zuiderduin 

Thanks to Peter Faber, Zuiderduin now has its ownAED! This hangs from 

the shed  at  Duinrugstraat  11. The people who have followed an AED 

course (thisis reimbursed via  your health insurer) and have obtained a 

certificate (valid for 2 years) can register with the  HartslagNu  app. 

 

Collecting membership fees 2022 

Membership is withoutobligation,but if you use the residents' activities 

we expect that you also  pay 20 euros per year membership fee t. You 

can easily pay  via  the  direct debit on  www.duinzuid.nl  (mailthe form 

to info@duinzuid.nl).   

Or transfer the  amount before 1 March  to    NL82INGB0007630892 

based on contribution 2022 with your street and house number. The 

tenants  are also welcome to    become  a member and participate! If you 

have not paid or do not want topay,youare automaticallyonemember 

(more) of the residents' association.  
 

We wish all residents happy holidays!  
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